Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Internal Intranet 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am writing to make a Freedom of Information request for information, guidance, protocols or procedures in relation to the way information is organised on your internal intranet.
It is organised by Division and group departmentally and by service area, e.g., Intranet pages and documents relating to HR are stored within the HR Site Collection.  Each service manages their own pages and categorisation restricted by editor access to a designated appointed service member. 

Specifically, in addition to my previous request, I would also like to request the following information:

1. Information on the overall architecture of your internal intranet, including any documentation or diagrams that illustrate how the intranet is structured.

Answer:
Please refer to attached documents. 

2. Any information related to the hierarchy or structure of the information on your internal intranet, including any documentation related to the use of folders, subfolders, and other organizational structures.

As above

3. Any guidelines or protocols related to the creation and use of links within your internal intranet, including any documentation related to the use of hyperlinking or cross-referencing.

Content Editors put everything together

4. Any information related to the use of templates or other tools for creating content on your internal intranet, including any documentation related to the standardization of formatting or other stylistic considerations.

Our SharePoint Online Intranet site is a modern communication site consisting of parent level Hub site (Departments) which have a load of site collections under them which use the communication site template. All pages have the same out box look and feel which have been populated with content by site Content Editors

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
